## PLANNING COMMISSION

Town Hall

P. O. Box 475, Ridgefield, Conn.

Town of Ridgefield

April 7, 1966

E. Donald Goldsmith James H. Hansen John B. Jessup

Daniel M. McKeon Chairman

Paul Hampden

Mr. Leo F. Carroll,
First Selectman

First Selectman
Board of Selectmen
Town of Ridgefield
Ridgefield, Connecticut

re: Land of Curtis and Bernard Leighton

Dear Mr. Carroll:

In reply to your letters dated April 5, 1966 and February 8, 1966, please be advised that the following resolution was adopted at the Planning and Zoning Commission meeting on April 5, 1966:

RESOLVED, that the Planning & Zoning Commission recommends to the Board of Selectmen that it take the necessary steps to acquire the property owned by Bernard, Curtis, Leontine and Barbara Leighton, as shown on map entitled, "Sketch Prepared for the Town of Ridgefield by John F. Green, parcel A, consisting of approximately 40 acres", as an open space area, and that it be recommended that this property be included in the Open Space Plan of the Town of Ridgefield.

Very truly yours,

Daniel M. M. Xeon

Daniel M. McKeon, Chairman